      PENNAR AND BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 12th January 2010 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Liz Cook, Mike Cook, June Neale, Mike Thomas, Graham Rennie and Anthony Brown.
Apologies for absence were received from: Christine John (Vice Chairman), Mel John, Lesley John, Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Roger Hart and Jerry Rose.

The Chairman welcomed the members to the January meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland CA, then went on to ask if everyone agreed that the minutes of the December 2009 meeting were an accurate account of the proceedings. Cllr Tony Wilcox commented on the paragraph about the erection of a polite notice requesting local youths to confine the practising of their football skills to the grassed amenity area provided by the council. Tony said that it was agreed that the P&BCA should erect the sign, and not the council as it was stated in the minutes. Tim McMahon proposed that with that one correction, the minutes should be accepted as published, and Cllr Tony Wilcox seconded the proposal.

Hope of an early start with the work of widening Stranraer Road 
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that he had discussed the project with Robin Evans and Darren Thomas (PCC Highways Department), and it is now likely that the work will begin within two weeks!

Winners of the P&BCA Christmas Decorative Lights Competition  

The winner of the best decorated home was Mr Dean Cook of Preseley View. His prize was four vouchers for luncheon at the Pennar Golf Club. 
The winner of the best decorated window was Ms Daisy Lamb of High Street. Her prize was two vouchers for luncheon at the Pennar Golf Club.
Fire precautions and safety in the home
Cllr Tony Wilcox proposed that the P&BCA should invite a Fire Officer from the Pembroke Dock Station to address our members on the prevention of fires in the home, the fitting and regular testing of smoke alarms and other safety matters. Tony asked Ron Selby (Secretary) to write to the Station Commander, Mr R Bellerby, inviting him to send one of his officers to address the P&BCA meeting to be held on Tuesday, 3rd March in The Alma Inn at 7.30 p.m.
Newsletter to be distributed throughout the Pennar and Bufferland ward

With our AGM being so close, it was suggested that the P&BCA should distribute another newsletter throughout Pennar and Bufferland, setting out the aims, activities and achievements of our CA and its two associated groups, St Patrick’s Community Hall and the Pennar Coast Care Group, over the past year. 

Suggested items for inclusion were:

· An invitation to all Pennar and Bufferland residents to attend our AGM in The Alma Inn on 9th February 2010
· The P&BCA’S application for membership of TPAS Cymru
· Events in St Patrick’s Community Hall such as The Pennar Youth Club, Ladies Keep Fit & Pilates classes, The Pennar Children’s Fun Day and other social events.

· The Pennar Coast Care Group who organize regular beach cleaning efforts along the north shore of the Pembroke River
· Access to Shelter Cymru Information packs covering practical information on housing, debt problems, welfare benefits and useful contact phone numbers.
Cllr Liz Cook agreed to prepare the newsletter, and the P&BCA members will assist in having it published and distributed.

The Barrack Hill pathways in need of a ‘clean up’
Pennar residents who enjoy recreational walks around the Barrack Hill complain that many of the pathways are strewn with plastic waste, paper, and other refuse, with the worst affected parts being the access paths connecting Victoria Road to the Defensible Barracks. Cllr Maureen Colgan said she would bring up the matter at the next meeting of the Pembroke Dock Environmental Team (PDEAT) with the intention of organizing a litter picking effort in which other groups can take part.

The P&BCA loses one of its long time members 
The funeral of Paul Jenkins was held at Park Gwyn Crematorium on Friday, 4th December 2009. Pennar and Bufferland CA members Cllr Maureen Colgan and Graham Rennie attended the funeral.
P&BCA’S application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green

Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that at the Pembroke Dock Town Council meeting on 10th December 2009, he learned that the solicitors acting for Peter and Suzanne Morris, the people hoping to build several properties on the site, have lodged an objection to our application.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be our AGM, and it will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 9th February at 7.30 p.m.
